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Our August Club Meeting 

 
 
After five months of lockdown, the club reopened again for live music. Considering 
social distancing etc, the evening was well attended.  A big thank you to everyone for 
attending and supporting the club. 
  
The social distancing worked really well and did not detract from the enjoyment of the 
evening.  This will still be in place and we will need to take names and contact numbers 
of all people attending in order to comply with government rules. 
 
 
 

The Players 
 

Cliff Bradley played Wonderful Land and Sleepwalk 
Robin Surridge played Chattanooga Choo Choo and Shadoogie 
Stewart Wood        on bass played Atlantis and Shindig                      
John Cade              played Santa Ana and Going Home         
Dave K                    played Cavatina and A Place In The Sun   
Paul White              on Lead / Nick McNulty on bass played Sacha and   
                                South of the Border 
Darren Jhuboo       played Wonderful Land and Midnight   
Clifford Thompson on bass / Geoff Bearpark on lead played Blue Star             
                                 and Theme For Young Lovers 
Peter Netley            played Theme from Shane and Return to the Alamo  
Jacqueline Cropley on rhythm played FBI and Foot Tapper 
Neil Cox                  played Theme from a Filleted Place and Peace Pipe           
Geoff Bearpark       played Like Strangers and Exodus                                         
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Gig Guide 
 

Those that attend The Warwickshire Club, please see note below.  

Hello Everyone, 

Just a quick note to keep you abreast of the situation regarding WSGC in relation to the Covid-

19 pandemic. 

Earlier today The Committee had a Zoom meeting with a view to considering the arrangements 

going forward. Two things were decided.  

1. The membership fees already paid for 2020 will be transferred to 2021.(  i.e. 2020 will be written 

off) 

 2.       Due to the frequent changes in the regulations surrounding the virus, the possibility of an 

upturn in cases as we approach winter, and the particular issues of running the club safely, it has 

been decided that there will be no more scheduled meetings this year. It is the committee’s 

intention that the club will recommence in the early part of 2021, at a date to be advised subject 

to the prevailing government guide lines at the time  

We hope you will understand the reasons for these decisions, equally we understand that some 

members are very keen to get back to normal, but please be assured that we will return to 

Whitnash, to “ keep the sound alive “ just as soon as it safe and practical to do so. 

Regards, 

The WSGC Committee.  

 
Hersham Sports & Social Club    Live music every Tuesday from 20.00 

 
Classified Ads 

Every so often club members will bring guitars, pedals etc to the club which they wish to 
sell.  If you would like an item to be placed in the newsletter, please e-mail a picture and 
description to mtw3005@hotmail.com 

 
Our next meeting is on Friday 18th September, hope you can join us then. 

 
 

 
 

 
TThhee  SSuurrrreeyy  SShhaaddoowwss  CClluubb  
HHeerrsshhaamm  SSppoorrttss  aanndd  SSoocciiaall  CClluubb  

112288  HHeerrsshhaamm  RRooaadd,,  WWaallttoonn  oonn  TThhaammeess,,  SSuurrrreeyy,,  

KKTT112255QQLL  
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